Church of Our Mother of Divine Grace, Ballygall Parish

Part of the Glasnevin Grouping of Parishes

(Glasnevin, Iona Rd, Corpus Christi, Ballymun Rd & Ballygall)

Sunday 7th February 2021 Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time.

Parish Website www.ballygallparish.ie

Parish Team

Fr. Joseph Ryan Co-P.P: Ph 8573776 Fr. Harry Gaynor Co-P.P: Ph 8342248 Fr. Damian McNeice PC: Ph c/o 8369291

Parish Office: Phone 01 8369291 Office Hours: 9.00am to 1.00pm Daily

Aware - Support & Self Care Groups

If you, or those with whom you work wish to connect with people in relation to your mental wellbeing, please consider using the Phone-In and Zoom Support & Self Care Groups. These services provide support, coping skills and information — and most importantly help people who are in distress to know and feel that they are not alone in their experience. For more information about the groups and all of their services on www.aware.ie

COVID-19 Support Line for Older People

ALONE manage a national support line and additional supports for older people who have concerns or are facing difficulties relating to COVID-19. Professional staff are available to answer queries and give advice and reassurance where necessary. The support line is open seven days a week, 8am - 8pm, by calling 0818 222 024.

COVID Restrictions Update

All our masses will be available online from our own church and from the other churches in the Glasnevin Grouping and Area. Here are some useful links.

Redemptoristine Monastery www.rednuns.com.

Iona Road www.ionaroadparish.ie.

Corpus Christi www.corpuschristidrumcondra.ie

Our Lady of Victories www.olv.ie

Our Lady of Dolours www.glasnevinparish.ie

COVID-19 and Church-21: New survey

The Mater Dei Centre for Catholic Education, DCU invites all adult churchgoers in Ireland to take part in their new survey <u>Covid-19 & Church-21</u>. It aims to gather information on how churchgoing and faith have been impacted by the pandemic and to find out more about the different online and socially-distanced services that have taken place during the varying restrictions. Your input is much appreciated. All adults – lay, clergy and religious, are invited to participate in this anonymous study. For more, please see <u>Covid-19 & Church-21</u> or contact <u>bernadette.sweetman@dcu.ie</u>.

<u>Irish Hospice Foundation – Living with Loss</u> We are now accepting bookings for the 2021 series of Workshops on Loss and Bereavement which will be delivered online via Zoom from January – June. Details and booking process can be found on their website. <u>www.hospicefoundation.ie</u>

Mass Schedule Week Commencing Monday 8th February. All available online only <u>www.ballygallparish.ie</u>		
Monday	10.00	Stephen Moylan, Ned & Maisie Bradshaw
Tuesday	10.00	Fr. J.P Bohan
Wednesday	10.00	Special Intention
Thursday	10.00	Monica O'Donoghue
Friday	10.00	Margaret Nolan & Alice O'Sullivan
Saturday	10.00	Special Intention
	6.30pm	Available.
Sunday	10.00	Theresa, Andy, Elizabeth & Mary Condron

Recently Deceased

We remember the family and friends of recently deceased, Kathleen Delaney, Christy Doran & Peter Lalor.

Dublin Diocesan Liturgical Resource Centre

You are invited to join us for our last Online Liturgy presentation, this Tuesday, 9th February 8.00 – 8.45pm is via ZOOM - "How do we reconcile in COVID time?" To book your place email lisia.cashen@dublindiocese.ie.

Accord Annual Collection

Accord Dublin's Annual Collection will take place on the weekend of 13th & 14th February. We realise that it will be much more difficult for parishes to support us this year – although the demand for services is greater than ever. Your parishioners can donate in the following ways: Online, by post or by bank transfer, for more information. www.accorddublin.ie where you will find a DONATE button.

Trocaire Lenten Campaign 2021 – Ash Wednesday 17th February.

This year Trocaire's Lenten Campaign will focus on exploring the Impact of Conflict on Families in South Sudan. This Lent, we learn more about the suffering of people who have lost their homes and loved ones to war, and how they are rebuilding their lives through love, friendship and solidarity.

Mass Cards

Unfortunately, due to Level 5 restrictions, the shop will remain closed, if you would like to purchase Mass Cards or other Religious goods please ring the office and arrange to either have them collected/delivered. Phone 01 8369291.

Faithfest Online

Faithfest is back!! Join us for an evening of games, music, workshop, chats and prayer. Faithfest will take place 5th March from 6:30-8:30 online. For more information email: faithfest@dublindiocese.ie